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August 16,200 1 

BY HAND DELIVERY 
Ms. Blanca Bay6, Director 
Division of Records and Reporting 
Room 110, Eadey Building 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Re: Docket No. 0 IO 102-TP 

Dear Ms. Bay& 

Enclosed for filing on behalf of AT&T Communications of the Southern States, Inc., AT&T 
Wireless Services, Inc., Intermedia Communications, Inc. , Time Warner Telecom, WorldCom, Inc., 
and XO Florida, Inc., are an original and fifteen copies of Attachment “A” to be attached to the Joint 
Parties’ Joint Motion for Reconsideration of Order No. PSC-01-1577-FOF-TP to Clarify theNumber 
Pooling Requirements filed with your office on August 15,2001 in the above referenced docket. 
This attachment was inadvertently omitted. I apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused, 

Please acknowledge receipt of these documents by stamping the extra copy of this letter 
“filed” and returning the same to me in the enclosed self-addressed stamped envelope. 

Thank you for your assistance with this filing. 

FRS/amb 
Enclosures 
cc: Parties of Record 



.&.i’’ 

Kimberly Caswel 
Vice President and General Counsel, Southeast 
Legal Depertment 

August IO, 200-l 

FLTC0007 
201 North Franklin Street (33602) 
Post Office Box 1 10 
Tampa, Florida 33601-01 I O  

Phone 81 3 483-2606 
Fax 81 3 204-8870 
kimberly.casweIl@verizon.com 

Re: Docket No. 01 01 02-TP 
Investigation of proposed updates to the Routing Data Base System and Business 
Rating Input Database System affecting the Tampa telecommunications carriers 

Dear Num ber-Pooling-Capable Company: 

On July 31 , 2001, the Florida Public Service Commission (FPSC) issued Order .No. PSC- 
01 -1 577-FOF-TP in the above-referenced docket finding that a number pooling trial shall 
be implemented in the Tampa Metropolitan Statistical Area (MSA) on October I ,  2001. 
The trial is to indude all uncontaminated thousands blocks of NXX codes and all other 
blocks with less than 10% contamination. Under the Order, all non-wireless local number 
portability (LNP)-capable carriers are to participate in the pooling trial. 

At the FPSC’s request, an industry conference call was conducted on August 7,2001 to 
begin planning for the implementation of the number pooling trial. During the call, the 
FPSC Staff clarified that the pooling trial was intended to be voluntary. There was 
consensus that the trial will have minimal number conservation benefits unless it has wide 
industry participation. Verizon, as the company that initially offered to do the voluntary 
pooling trial, committed to contacting the number-pooling-capable industry participants to 
confirm their intention to participate. Your signature below will indicate that your company 
plans to participate in the voluntary 81 3 NPA number pooling trial. 

Please fax the executed letter to the attention of Terry Scobie at 813-204-8870 by 
August 15 so we can compile all responses and share the data with the Commission 
Staff before the next scheduled industry meeting on Monday, August 20, 2001. 

If you have any questions, please contact Michelle Robinson at 81 3-483-2626 for further 
information. 

Signature: Signature: 

Company Name - Company Name - Verizon 

ATTACHMENT “ A ”  


